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COVID-19 Short-Term Absence Payment  

COVID-19 Short-Term Absence Payment is for when a worker or self-employed 

person needs to self-isolate while they’re waiting on a COVID-19 test result and they 

can’t work from home.  

Workers may also be eligible if they need to support a dependent (eg children or a 

family member with a disability) who has to stay home because they’re waiting on a 

COVID-19 test result. 

It’s a one-off payment of $359 for each eligible worker. It can only be paid once in 

any 30-day period (unless a health official or doctor tells the employee to get  

another test). 

For more information about the Covid-19 Short-Term Absence Payment go to: 

workandincome.govt.nz and search on Short Term Absence Payment. 

 

Before applying 

Before an employer applies for either of these payments, they need to have had a 

conversation with their worker and understand the declarations they are agreeing to. 

An employer or self-employed person can only get one type of COVID-19 payment at 

a time for a worker or themselves if they are self-employed. 

 


